
1. Congenital portosystemic shunts in dogs: diagnosis and stabilization

This presentation will describe the pathoanatomy and pathophysiology of congenital
portosystemic shunts (CPSS) and also which clinical scenarios should make a clinician
suspect this diagnosis.  In addition the presentation will describe the clinical pathological
data that would support a diagnosis of CPSS and what diagnostic imaging is required to
confirm the presence of a vascular anomaly.  Finally, how to manage an affected dog to
improve its quality of life and to make it a more stable and healthy candidate for an attempt
at definitive treatment.

2. Congenital portosystemic shunts in dogs: treatment and prognosis

In this presentation, I will describe a surgical approach to CPSS in the dog along with the
intraoperative and postoperative monitoring required.  In addition, there will be a description
of the different surgical treatments: suture ligation, ameroid constrictors, thin film band and
others available, along with the potential complications following surgery.  Also, I will
describe the overall outcome parameters reported in the literature.  Finally bringing this all
together to describe the overall treatment success with this disease.

3. Feline congenital portosystemic shunts: are they different?

In this session, I will point out some of the key differences in the clinical, clinical pathological
and anatomical features of CPSS in cats.  The session will highlight the difference in surgical
treatment outcomes along with strategies to manage some of the more challenging
complications such as post attenuation neurological syndrome.

4. Diagnosis and treatment of laryngeal paralysis in the dog.

In this presentation I will briefly describe the anatomy and physiology of the canine larynx
along with the clinical features of laryngeal dysfunction.  Using a case-based approach I will
describe the course of a dog that undergoes surgical arytenoid lateralisation surgery to
manage idiopathic laryngeal paralysis and the discuss the treatment outcome reported in the
veterinary literature.
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1. Gastric dilation and volvulus in the dog: diagnosis and stabilisation
2. Gastric dilation and volvulus in the dog: surgical therapy and aftercare

These two presentations will describe the pathogenesis, pathophysiology and a treatment
protocol designed to optimise the treatment of dogs suffering from acute gastric
dilation-volvulus (GDV).  After an initial period of medical stabilisation, surgical repositioning
of the stomach with removal of devitalised tissue is needed.  This is followed by surgical
prophylaxis in the form of a gastropexy.  Finally, diligent post-operative care is required.
Whilst there are a variety of ways to achieve these goals, successful treatment of GDV
requires attention to each of these phases of treatment.

3. Surgical options for managing ear disease in cats and dogs.



For most of us, the approach to otitis externa remains similar in that the underlying skin
disease must be identified and treated whenever possible. Increasingly we recognise, if
hearing is to be preserved, rapid and early aggressive management of inflammatory ear
disease, is also essential.  This may mean aggressive ear canal irrigation, appropriate
topical therapy and occasionally, modification of the external ear canal to facilitate these
actions.  For benign ear canal neoplasia, (otic polyps in cats), effective therapy for the
underlying middle ear disease is essential, in addition to removal of the otic (or
nasopharyngeal) component of the polyp.  Malignant ear canal disease and occasionally
benign adenomatous hyperplasia that is affecting the entire ear canal, are best treated by
total ear canal ablation, as is end stage inflammatory ear disease.

4. Managing the epidemic of ureteric obstruction in cats.

Ureteric obstruction is increasingly recognised as a cause of apparent renal failure in cats.
The diagnostic challenge is identifying the disease by recognising the surrogate changes
(pyelectasia and changes in kidney size and shape).  The therapeutic challenge is that
unilateral disease can remain silent until one kidney is irreparably damaged and so total
renal reserve is typically compromised a great deal, by the time of presentation.  These cats
represent a managemental challenge to stabilise and are often poor anaesthetic candidates.
The perfect solution for all cats with ureteric calculi has not  been established so the team
have to rely on a combination of surgical ureterotomy, ureteric stenting and subcutaneous
ureteral bypass techniques to prolong a good quality of life for affected cats.


